T-Craft Aero Club 
Meeting Minutes 

Date: 08 Aug 2020 
Location: Online via Zoom 
Meeting type: Board of Directors – Special
Version: DRAFT
Board members present: Ivan Sudac, David Thomas, Jim Hudson, Jim Eyre, Dennis Wheeler,  Jim Manley 
Guests present: None
Compiled by Jim Manley 
Meeting called to order 16:00 MDT
New Business – informal discussion, no action taken
A. Jim Hudson briefed the board on the status of potential new members.
B. Discussion of possible purchase of C-182Q, N121M:
1. Four companies outlined their requirements. 
a) Most prefer to not loan on aircraft with a run out engine
b) Three would require an individual club member to cosign the loan, AOPA would not
2. Financing
a) AOPA accustomed to financing club aircraft. Dennis completed their application for $100,000. That, plus club cash investment, would include enough to overhaul engine and add avionics 	
b) 15-20% down, 6-7% interest. Loan term under discussion. Dennis will have more data next week. 10-15 years normal, we’d probably ask for 12 years, probable monthly payment just under $1,000 per month. 15 year term payments would be $800+ per month
c) Club should have about $70,000 available for aircraft purchase. May have to increase dues to cover monthly payments
d) Get a $100,000 loan, assume another $50,000 needed to improvements before putting on line for member use
e) Jim Hudson said a new plane could bring in 14 new members, which would bring in appropriately $14,000 (half Class I, half Class II) in membership fees. Not discussed, but I just realized that 14 members dues at $70/mo. would be $980/mo which pretty much offset the loan payment.
3. Clarified Robertson STOL installed. Horton gap seals installed later
4. Engine condition considerations. Would the welded case affect the current engine’s core value? Ivan will investigate and report back
5. Risks of various pilot techniques, especially leaning procedures
6. Purchase only if we install a new engine before putting on-line
7. Replace transponder, ELT. Install ADS-B-Out
8. Will make final yes/no decision when financing, engine core and engine availability information received, or by Friday, 14 Aug 2020.
Meeting adjourned at 17:14 MDT
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